
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

           Friday 8th March   

I am pleased to inform you of the great success we have had during our recent Book Week, 

expertly led by Mrs. Higgs and supported by all the adults in the school. The enthusiasm and 

dedication shown by everyone involved made the week truly memorable for our students. The 

children looked incredible as they walked into school on Thursday not to mention the staff that 

made the effort. 

I would like to extend my thanks to the members of the Hogarth PTA for their invaluable support 

in helping the children create wonderful Mother’s Day gifts. Their commitment to the school 

community is greatly appreciated and I would urge many of you that have time to spare to 

consider joining this amazing band of parents.  

This week our Reception children had successful visits to Brentwood library, where they all 

became members and were able to choose and borrow their own books. This experience will 

undoubtedly foster a love for reading and learning amongst our young children as we push for 

children to read more regularly at home. 

I would also like to express my gratitude for the generosity of Theo U, who recently made a 

donation of £100 towards our school fundraising efforts. This, combined with the impressive 

£1150 raised from our Pancake Day event, is truly commendable. The money raised from these 

events will give our children more opportunities and resources to develop as individuals.  

In other exciting news, I am thrilled to announce that we will be launching a new school website 

after Easter. This will provide an improved platform for communication and engagement with 

our school community. We would welcome your feedback on this new site when it becomes 

operational. I am also pleased to share that we have received approval to proceed with the 

development of a brand-new Computing suite. This new facility will house 34 desktop 

computers and a new teaching wall, with completion expected by the end of May. This addition 

will enhance our students' learning experience in the digital age enabling greater access to the 

curriculum. 

Lastly, I want to wish our new school tag rugby team the best of luck for their first game next 

Friday. With little training but lots of enthusiasm I’m sure they will leave the pitch as winners 

regardless of the score.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Patience Jessie Martha Delilah Rofeeq Hedi 

4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Trevor Mokshanvi Freddie Ropafadzo Rohan  

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award 
Emma Smith 6C – For an excellent attitude and dedication towards 

preparation for her SATs exams. 

         Reading at Home 
 

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

Monday 26th February - Friday 1st March      

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 0 2 5 5 2 8 68% 45% 0% 

RKH 6 1 2 4 2 6 55% 36% 27% 

1/2A 1 1 1 3 2 5 50% 35% 5% 

1/2C 3 5 3 3 2 4 45% 30% 15% 

1/2P 1 2 0 11 6 3 95% 39% 4% 

3S 4 1 3 5 6 7 48% 27% 18% 

4C 3 0 0 9 5 15 91% 63% 9% 

5OD 4 2 2 0 1 12 57% 57% 17% 

5Y 3 0 2 5 3 7 75% 50% 15% 

6C 8 1 4 7 4 2 54% 23% 31% 

6H 3 0 0 14 8 3 89% 39% 12% 

 
 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance – week commencing 26 February 2024 

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 98% 81% 97% 83% 99% 99% 

       

94% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 94% 98% 91% 96% 97%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

3S, 1/2P RK/H, 5OD 6H, 1/2A 
 

 

%            Yearly Attendance 
 

 

Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 91% 85% 94% 90% 94% 95% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 93% 95% 93% 87% 95%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H, 5OD, 3S 1/2A, 1/2P 5Y, 4C 

 

            

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 14th March – 4C Class Assembly – Parents invited 2:30pm 

Thursday 14th March – 9.00am MHST Anxiety in Children Workshop for Parents  

Friday 15th March – Tag Rugby game Vs Woodlands School 

Friday 15th March – Comic Relief – Dress Up Day (Wear Red –Suggested donation £1) 

Tuesday 19th March – Reception Reading Café – Parents invited to attend 9am-10am  

Tuesday 19th March – KS1 Reading Café – Parents invited to attend 9am-10am  

Wednesday 20th March – Pizza Express Trip – Class TBC 

Wednesday 20th March – Year 3/4 Girls Football Competition PM 

Friday 22nd March – Rock Steady Concert 2:30pm (Parents invited) 

Friday 22nd March  - Science Day 

Monday 25th March – Don Rae Dancing KS1 – Holi Festival 

Monday 25th March – Maths Week to celebrate World Maths Day (24th March) 

Tuesday 26th March – Year 4 Parent Meeting (National Multiplication Check) 9am 

Tuesday 26th March – Year 4 Parent Meeting (National Multiplication Check) 2:30pm 

Tuesday 26th March – Reception Trip to Barleylands 

Wednesday 27th March – Open Afternoon 3:15 – 4:15pm Parents invited in  

Thursday 28th March – Food Discovery Programme Year 4 

Thursday 28th March – Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

             Diary Dates  
 

 


